
M E M O R A N D U M 

 

TO:  Town of Warren Inland Wetlands & Conservation Commission 

FROM:  Richelle Hodza 

RE:  Land Use Enforcement Officer’s Report  

DATE:  August 26, 2020 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Introductory Comments 

 

On August 12, I was hired by the Town of Warren as its Land Use Officer, including positions of administrator, zoning enforcement 

officer, and inland wetlands and watercourses enforcement officer. My regular hours of 12 per week are Monday through Friday from 

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  I hold my office open to the public on Mondays and Wednesdays only, but am available by appointment. 

Tuesdays are reserved for site visits whether they are for inspections, proposals, compliance, or to investigate possible violations. 

Other site walks are by appointment. Thursdays are reserved for office work. I will also prepare for and attend the three regular land 

use meetings per month (IW&CC, P&ZC, and ZBA) as well as any special meetings that may be called.  

 

I look forward to working with the Commission again in my new capacity since. having left my clerical job in Warren’s Town 

government to work for Paul Szymanski, PE, President of Arthur H. Howland& Associates in March 2017. Additional experience 

and training began in July 2018, when I took a position in Washington as full time ZEO and WEO. I subsequently worked part time 

for the Town of North Canaan as its ZEO and Land Use Administrator. In 2017 I earned my DEEP certificate as required for duly 

authorized agents pursuant to CGS section 22a-42a(c)(2). I hold a master’s degree and am presently entering my second year of 

doctoral work.  My complete resume is available for inspection upon request by email to landuse@warrenct.org.  

 

Status of the Warren Land Use Department in General and Inland Wetlands Commission in Particular 

As you are aware, Stacey Sefcik left Warren in June 2019 after a number of years as Land Use Officer. It was not until January 2020 

that Kathleen Castagnetta was hired and she only remained for three months. Both of these employees offered a few hours assistance 

per week, even after they left; however, serious gaps in coverage have resulted in a backlog of paperwork and, at times, the necessity 

for arduous historical research. That said, I am heartened by the fine Inland Wetlands & Conservation Commission presently serving 

Warren under Chairman John Favreau and Vice Chairwoman Cindy Shook, and thank each of you for your conscientious attendance 

and desire to learn ever more fully the regulations and protocols guiding your task. 

Violations Issued - None 

New Applications Received 

Michael M. Guadagno, 31 Arrow Point Road (Map 45 Lot 33) Request for renewal of expired permit Inland Wetlands Permit No. 

14-10-02W. (as of 8/27/2020. Note:  $120 due.) 

Communications Received 

Mr. Hermann Tammen sent correspondence to this office regarding the “Plumb” application (341 Kent Road and Brick School 

Road); however, the public hearing of this matter was closed on July 23, 2020, thus, the letter is inadmissible.  The correspondent was 

so informed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Richelle Hodza, Inland Wetlands Enforcement Officer 

August 26, 2020 
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